The June meeting of the AC/GC Booster Club was held on June 5, 2019 in the high school library. There were five members and two guests in attendance. President Kim Betts called the meeting to order. Crystal Hanson read the minutes of the previous meeting and presented the Treasurer's Report. Both reports were approved.

## **Funding Requests:**

- Courtney Sheeder presented a request for 8 cheerleader boxes to be used during football games. The new request was for the boxes to be built, painted and decorated with AC/GC Charger decals and be used for multiple years with an estimated total cost of \$1,200. Melissa Shadlow made a motion to approve funding of the boxes and Toni Colling seconded the motion, all present voted in favor.
- Members voted unanimously to donate summer apparel items to the Jr High Track team for give-away items during Adair Chuckwagon Days.
- Steve Smith presented a request for Diane Flannery for renewal of the movie license fee again this year. Toni Colling made a motion to approve and Melissa Shadlow seconded the motion, all voted to approve.
- In Old Business, Melissa Shadlow has sent letters to Charger Pride Poster sponsors for their participation in the 2019/20 poster and requested a response by June 21, 2019.
- Discussion of a closed caption television in the outdoor concession stand was tabled pending further information. Installation of a ceiling fan in the outdoor concession stand was determined to not be feasible due to the low ceilings. Construction of the new storage shed is still on hold. Kim will contact Dave Sheeder at the High School to see if this can be one of the first projects they work on this fall.
- Kim Betts is working on a standardized funding request form that will be available on the school website in the near future.
- In New Business, election of officers will take place at the July meeting. Anyone interested in joining the booster club is encouraged to attend.
- Dates of the Adair Chuckwagon Days (6/22) and Casey's 150<sup>th</sup> Sesquicentennial (7/13) were discussed. The club will have a walking banner entry in both parades and a tent in the park at Casey. Senior scholarship participants in the Class of 2020 may earn hours by participating.
- Crystal Hanson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Melissa Shadlow seconded the motion. The next meeting will be held on July 10th at 6:00 in the high school library.

Respectfully submitted,

Crystal Hanson for Julie Plowman